The Goldsboro Town Council Meeting was held on May 14, 2024.
Those in attendance : Jamie Yeager, Mayor

Debbie Bush, Council member

Mr. Yeager, Town Attorney

Ridgely Puschert, citizen of Goldsboro

The meeting was opened at 6:03 with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mr. Yeager reviewed the MOU draft. He wanted to go over this document with the Town
Council. One change was made. Instead of one payment of $30,000 for improvement
projects, it will state $10,000 maximum for three projects.

Jamie asked if we could receive a generalized map of the 30 acres they plan to give to the
town. Mr.Yeager will ask for one.

M. Yeager then asked if we could split the cost of his attendance in the Summer MML
and hotel expenses with his 5 other towns. Jamie Yeager asked Mr. Yeager if he had an
idea of the cost. Mr Yeager gave approximate figures which worked out that our share
would be approximately $200 +/-. A motion was made by Debbie Bush to pay 1/6 th of
his registration to the Summer MML and hotel expense. It was second by Jamie Yeager.
Motion was carried. Mr. Yeager will send an invoice to Jeannette DeLude.

A motion was made to accept the minutes as submitted of April 2024 meeting by Debbie
Bush and second by Jamie Yeager

A motion was made to accept the Treasurer’s report as submitted by Debbie Bush and
second by Jamie Yeager.

Public Works report given by Debbie Bush. All new furniture has been assembled except
for the front desk. To be done: front desk, removal of all boxes and trash. This will be
done in the next week. Eugene Carver is assisting in this project.

Eugene Carver said he would cut the railing to add more room on the platform in the
Town Hall. Debbie Bush has been keeping the small trash picked up from this project
and dry mopping the floor as they go along.

Dead plants were cleaned out the flower bed on the side lot. More plants will be added.

Old Business - Chaney agreement - this was covered under the discussion with the Town
Attorney earlier in the meeting.

Ordinance 2024-01 Budget of FY 24-25 Debbie Bush made a motion to adopt, Jamie
Yeager second.

Ordinance 2024-02 Landlord Licensing was introduced.

New Business - Election - Jamie Yeager was unopposed therefore he has been reseated.



Council Comments - Jamie Yeager stated he thought the Council were doing a good job
for the Town.

Sheriff Department’s Report was reviewed.

Town Manager’s Report was reviewed.

Community Comments - Ridgely Puschert had questions about the Attorney’s discussion
on the Chaney project. Jamie Yeager addressed his concerns and caught Mr. Puschert up

to date.

Goldsboro Town Council Meeting was adjourned 6:49.



